		              MERCER BOROUGH REGULAR MEETING

                                                            September  13, 2016

Attendance:   Beth Hillmar, Jerry Johnson, Frank Curl, Cliff Hughes, Mayor Vernon, Caroline DaCosta, Jac Carter, Attorney Bogaty, Joe Kurtanich, Debbie Sarvis

     Jac Carter moved to approve the August 9th and September 6th minutes with Cliff Hughes seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  Jerry Johnson moved to approve the August Treasurers Report with Frank Curl seconding.  Cliff Hughes moved to approve the Payment of Bills with Frank Curl seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

 Jac Carter moved to advertise Ordinance # 4- 2016 limiting parking with Jerry Johnson seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  

  Council decided that they would need more information to be able to consider East End Fire Departments request for additional funding.  The Administrator advised council that there is a Mercer County Council of Government meeting scheduled in October and recommended inviting the Fire Department Officials so funding issues can be discussed with the other municipalities.  

    Frank Curl moved to direct the Administrator to email Dan Goncz to ask if it would be possible to connect several homes on Wilson Avenue to the E. Lackawancock sewer system.  Jac Carter seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  Frank Curl moved to hire Pat Kelley as Mercer Borough’s sewage enforcement officer with Jac Carter seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  

    Council discussed options for the location of a new electric pole in the Reznor area that will be used to supply power to heat tape on the sewer main.  

     The Administrator informed council that although council previously considered amending the Zoning Ordinance to regulate exhaust fan installation regulations, no revisions were made.  Attorney Bogaty advised Frank Curl that these complaints should be handled b the Borough’s State Construction Code Inspector.  The Administrator commented that if there was a potential fire hazard by grease running down the side of the building Mercer Borough’s code official could inform the businesses.

REPORTS

     Joe Kurtanich reviewed the Engineers Report including the SR 019 Bridge project, the Sheetz project and the South Diamond Street Streetscape Project.   Beth Hillmar asked Frank Curl to forward a picture of the Cranberry Sheetz to Brian Dinges at Sheetz since council was impressed by the store’s design.  

    The meeting was adjourned to an Executive Session to discuss Police Contract Issues.  The meeting was called back to order.  Jac Carter moved to advertise for a part-time police officer with Frank Curl seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  The meeting was properly adjourned.  

Submitted by,

Debbie Sarvis, Administrator 





